From: TransportSecretary
Sent: 04 May 2020 16:08

To: POCorrespondence < POCorrespondence@dft.gov.uk>

Subject: FW: A303 Tunnels at Stonehenge

Holly Knight | Diary Manager, Secretary of State for Transport, Department for Transport 5/13 | 0207 944 4397 |

The Secretary of State's box closes at 2pm Monday – Thursday, when parliament is sitting.

To contact the Secretary of State's office, please e-mail transportsecretary@dft.gov.uk

Find out more information about the <u>Secretary of State</u>, <u>the Secretary of State</u>'s <u>office and their responsibilities</u>, <u>templates and guidance</u>, <u>parliamentary recess</u> and <u>duty rotas</u>.

Please note that all e-mails and their attachments sent by a Private Secretary on behalf of a Minister relating to a decision or comment made by a Minister, or note of a Ministerial meeting, should be filed appropriately by the recipient. DfT Private Office does not keep official records of such e-mails or documents attached to, or forwarded with, them.

From: SHAPPS, Grant [mailto:grant.shapps.mp@parliament.uk]

Sent: 04 May 2020 09:04

To: TransportSecretary < <u>TransportSecretary@dft.gov.uk</u>>

Subject: FW: A303 Tunnels at Stonehenge

From: Bruce Peeke

Sent: 01 May 2020 11:31

To: SHAPPS, Grant <grant.shapps.mp@parliament.uk>

Subject: A303 Tunnels at Stonehenge

I have been informed that as Transport Minister you are now required to make a decision by 17 July upon the scheme that currently includes constructing tunnels past Stonehenge.

May I suggest that the current financial situation gives the opportunity to not approve the scheme as it stands but to remove the quite unnecessary tunnels with their enormous expense and subsequent permanent maintenance costs. By-passing Winterbourne Stoke is the essential part of the scheme.

B.R. Peeke C.Eng., M.I.C.E.

UK Parliament Disclaimer: this e-mail is confidential to the intended recipient. If you have received it in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, or copying is not permitted. This e-mail has been checked for viruses, but no liability is accepted for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail. This e-mail address is not secure, is not encrypted and should not be used for sensitive data.

This email has originated from external sources and has been scanned by DfT's email scanning service.